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Derek Anderson, an inaugural Duke WILD Program Fellow and the Assistant Director of the City of 
Columbus Department of Public Utilities reflects on his experience with the WILD Program and 
shares insight on his role as a water utility leader.  
  
Tell us about your career path - how did you get to your current job? 
  

“My career path to this role was interesting. I have served in higher education in various senior 
leadership roles. Following my tenure in higher education, I worked in the Federal Government in 
the United States Senate. I then returned to higher education and then spent time in State 
Government in Natural Resources and the Treasurer of State.  

  
Following those roles, I moved to city government and started working for public utilities. I served 
as the department and city’s first leader for Diversity and Inclusion and later as the Assistant 
Administrator for Sewerage and Drainage.  

 
The mayor of the City of Columbus appointed me to lead the Community Relations Commission 
and lead its transition into a new department. After serving in that role, I returned to Public 
Utilities and currently serve as Assistant Director with major focus on our Division of Water and 
its overall operations.”  

 
 
As a water utility leader, what are the most challenging issues you see the water sector facing today? 
 

“The top challenges that I see are the upcoming transition in the workforce and our integration 




